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FEBRUARY 2017 
83rd Edition 

GUIDING STATEMENT OF  

THE BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL ISTANBUL 
 

The British International School Istanbul provides a caring  

international environment, fostering cultural diversity.  Individual  

students achieve their full academic potential, inspired to become 

 lifelong learners and responsible citizens of the global community. 

 

BISI COMMUNITY  
NEWSLETTER 

YOUR COMMUNITY! 
YOUR NEWS! 

All photos can be found on our BISI Flickr  

Account:  https://www.flickr.com/photos/britishschoolistanbul/sets/ 
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What’s happening in March? 
 
 

Mon 27 Feb—Fri 3 March  Secondary Literacy & Book Week 

 

Thurs 2—Fri 3 March  ISL Basketball - Robert College - Key Stage 4 & 5 Girls 

    ISL Basketball - IICS - Key Stage 4 & 5 Boys     

 

Thurs 2 March    City Campus PTA Coffee Morning 

 
Friday 3 February     Zek PTA Coffee Morning—Book Sale 

 

Tues 7 March    ISL Chess Tournament - Key Stage 3-5 

 

Mon 13- Fri 17 March  Maths Week (including Pi Day 14 March) 

  

Tues 14 March    Zek Primary Parent/Teacher Meetings—15:30 - 16:30  

 

Fri 17 March    Secondary ISL Chess Tournament 

 

Mon 20—Wed 22 March  City & Zek Pre/Primary Parent/Teacher Meetings 16:00 - 19:00 

 

Fri 24 March    Zek PTA—Primary Movie Night 

 

Fri 31 March    Primary Key Stage 2—Cross Country 

 

 

 

BISI Social Network Sites 

 

 

You can now find more information on our school through our newly launched Social Network Sites, as listed below.  

We invite you to take  a look at the sites, join our Facebook, Twitter and Instagram and invite all your friends and fam-

ily to join too.  

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BISIstanbul/ 

 Twitter: https://twitter.com/thebisistanbul 

 Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/thebisistanbul/ 

 Google Plus: https://plus.google.com/u/4/114899741522286806332 

 Linkedin: www.linkedin.com/thebisistanbul 

We have also launched our new BISI website: www.bis.k12.tr.  Our website now has a new ‘Parent Login’. Please 

contact me for the username and password for access to your child(ren)’s class and all school correspondence. 

Helen Kiran - communications@bis.k12.tr. 

https://www.facebook.com/BISIstanbul/
https://twitter.com/thebisistanbul
https://www.instagram.com/thebisistanbul/
https://plus.google.com/u/4/114899741522286806332
http://www.linkedin.com/
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Message from the Pre/Primary School 

 

Our definition of internationalism and interculturalism is as follows, ‘We aim to develop understanding and 

mutual respect within our community, allowing us to explore the beliefs, circumstances and values of all 

members' nationalities and cultures. We believe our internationalism provides better learning, acceptance, 

and a holistic acknowledgement that wonder and greatness comes from the diversity of difference’. One of 

the ways we do this is in our promotion of Mother Tongue Language teaching. We teach in English and the 

children have one Turkish lesson each week from Reception, and French from Year 3. Additionally, we 

have French, German, Russian and Dutch lessons in school to ensure that the children continually make 

progress in their Mother Tongue. Many children from our Korean community go to school on a Saturday 

morning as well. With this important value in mind, Miss Gwillim, our Area Leader for ESL and Lan-

guages, and Mrs Cosnett took a group of Zekeriyaköy Campus children to our annual Mother Tongue event 

at ENKA Schools. The children starred in a drama production but each spoke their Mother Tongue- inspi-

rational! 

 

Our annual ski trip to Bulgaria is now a permanent feature in our calendar. We organized the trip in Febru-

ary this year rather than March. Children from Year 4 onwards can participate. A trip of this nature encour-

ages the children’s developing skills of independence and responsibility. It was a long way to travel on a 

coach, but when they got there, the children really enjoyed their week. Their days were filled with skiing 

lessons, but the evenings were just as fun. Well done to all the children for behaving so well, and to the 

teachers and PE department for caring for our children so considerately. A special thank you goes to Mr 

and Mrs Hugel for arranging the trip. 

 

Our school’s caring nature thrived this month as we celebrated Valentine’s Day. Miss Lynne, Campus Co-

ordinator for the Zekeriyakoy Campus, arranged for the children to enjoy hot chocolate with heart shaped 

marshmellows! Thank you Miss Lynne!  

 

Our Early Years children celebrated an important date in February- they had attended 100 days in school 

this year- what an achievement! They dressed up in clothes and make up as if they were a centenarian and 

had a party to celebrate! 

 

We hope you enjoy this month’s Newsletter. 

 

Amanda Ilhan      Richard I’Anson 

Pre and Primary Deputy Director      Pre and Primary Director 
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Etiler—EYFS Trip  

 

The Frogs Class from the City campus had a great time visiting 

the Fire Station in Yildiz Park, Besiktas, on the last day before 

our half term break.  

 

The Fire Fighters were really kind to us. They showed us around 

the fire station and told us about all of the different types of fire 

engines that they have. They helped us to try on uniforms, pre-

tend to drive a fire engine and use a real fire hose to put out 

fires.  

 

It was a very interesting morning and we learnt lots of new 

things about the important job that Fire Fighters do. 

 

Emma Feltham 
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Etiler—Year 2 Trip 

Year 2 Trip to Rumeli Hisari Fortress. 
 
As part of our ‘1453 Conquest of Constantinople’ History topic Year 2 from Etiler visited 
Rumeli Hisari Fortress. This is where Sultan Mehmed II prepared for his battle to take Con-
stantinople from the Byzantines. 
Incredibly, this huge castle only took four months and sixteen to build! 
We had a great time exploring the castle and looking at the walls, towers, gates, cistern, min-
aret and cannons that were used in 1453. 
The weather was perfect and we all enjoyed finding out lots of information about this very 
interesting topic. 
 
Alison Guzel and Amy Beale. 
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Etiler —Year 5 

Science - Earth and Space - Year 5 City 

 

Year 5 in the City started their learning about the Earth and Space by finding, and referencing, facts about 

the planets. 

 

The next step was to work out the relative scale of the distance of the planets from the Sun. Borrowing a 

range of sizes of Mr Matt's balls, for the different planets, the children set about working out a scale meas-

urement of the distances, from actual distances in millions of kilometers! 

 

The first attempt made us all realise we just didn't have enough space in the garden! So the children scaled 

down again, to a scale factor of 1:500,000,000,000! Eventually, we achieved our aim, and we realised how 

big our Solar System actually is! 

 

Mr Appleby and Mr Smigelsky 
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Etiler—Year 5 (continued) 

Year 5 Project 

 

Some more examples of Year 5's work, this time Science, Earth and Space, Geocentric and Heliocentric 

models. 

 

Year 5 continued their study of Earth and Space by looking into greater depth about people's ideas of the 

Solar System, starting with the geocentric and heliocentric models of astronomers Aristotle, Ptolemy and 

Copernicus. 

 

The photos show the children' sketching out diagrams of these two models. 

 

We moved on to learning about Galileo Galilei, his work to extend the heliocentric model, as he used tele-

scopes to magnify his view of the night sky, and his struggle to convince the Catholic Church that his views 

were not heresy. 

 

James Appleby 
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Zekeriyakoy—Reception 
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For more photos: https://www.flickr.com/photos/britishschoolistanbul/ 
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Zekeriyakoy—Year 4 Trip 

Year 4 Visit to the Glass Factory 
 

As the introduction to our new science unit, States of Matter, year 4 went to visit a glass factory in Beykos. 

At the factory, we got to see a demonstration of bead making using a hand held flame. Then we went into 

the factory itself where the craftsmen were heating the glass in furnaces before shaping it into the tradition-

al, Turkish evil eye beads. We also saw a demonstration of glass blowing.  

 

After that, the children were given the opportunity to get creative and make their own piece of glass art-

work 
 

Zoe Cosnett 
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Zekeriyakoy—Extra Curricular Activity 
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Zekeriyakoy—Extra Curricular Activity 
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Etiler & Zekeriyakoy—Turkish 
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Zekeriyakoy—Secondary Sports 

Key Stage 3—Basketball 

 

 Our basketball season began this year in January as our teams began preparations for the annual Istanbul 

Schools League basketball tournament. Training was held every Friday afternoon as well as various lunch times 

throughout the week for which our players diligently attended. 

 

 There was a good deal of interest amongst our Year 7-9 students so that for the first time in many years we were 

able to field 2 boys teams and 2 girls teams. This meant that our training sessions were much more competitive and as 

a result beneficial for those who attended. The teams showed great dedication to the team. Giving up their lunch time 

to attend training and so, despite the limited time frame between the start of training and the ISL tournaments in Feb-

ruary both boys and girls teams made great progress. After successful warm-up games against MEF we were ready to 

take on all comers. 

 

 The first tournament to take place was for the Key Stage 3 boys which was held in IICS on the 15 February. 

Our two teams were placed in separate pools from which they had to qualify.  

 

In their opening games our first team were very unlucky to just come up short against a strong IGA team, and 

despite a strong comeback late in the game came up just three points short. This meant that to stay in contention for a 

trophy they had to win their second game against the IICS second team. This, they completed in sound fashion, win-

ning the game by a margin of 40 points. 

 

Meanwhile, In the other pool our second team were unfortunate to run in tournament favourites and eventual 

winners IICS first team in their opening game who simply overpowered our younger and smaller team. This meant 

that, like the first team, they had to win their second game against MEF to advance to a trophy game. Despite their 

best efforts and particularly fine performances from centre Pablo Estela and small forward Colin Kim they once again 

came out on the wrong side of the result. 

 

After a quick lunch break the final round of games began with our second team taking on their IICS counter-

parts in the 5th/6th place playoff while our first team played MEF for third place. In the first of these games our second 

team finally got the result their performance deserved, by beating IICS to claim 5th place overall. 

 

The 3rd/4th playoff was an exciting and tense affair with the lead changing multiple times throughout the game 

and no team pulling away by more than 5 points at any stage. With the game in the final minutes and the score tied at 

26-26 it looked like the game might be heading to overtime until, with 3 seconds remaining, small forward Kayato 

Turhan receiver the ball at the top of the key and sunk the winning basket to bring home the 3rd place trophy for BISI. 

 

The following day it was the girls turn to play their craft and see if they could match the boys’ fine perfor-

mances. The format was similar to the boys tournament, with both our teams placed in separate pools. Our first team 

opened their campaign with a very decisive win, completely dominating IGA and winning the game by over 50 points. 

Next up was the IICS second team who provided a stiffer test. After a scoreless first quarter our girls began to settle 

into the game and pulled away to carry an 8 point lead into the second half. It was a lead that they never surrendered 

as their stout defence stifled IICS’s best attacking efforts, while on attack they continued to add to their score with 

point guard Elene Arveladze and shooting guard Selin Kiran proving particularly effective on fast breaks when we 

turned the ball over. The result at the end of these two games meant that our first team were guaranteed a place in the 

tournament final. 

 

 

Continued……. 
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Over in the other pool our second team played two very competitive games against the IICS first team and 

MEF. In both these games our team showed tremendous determination and ability and were within one score of both 

teams at half time. However, the second half proved telling because, while both IICS and MEF had multiple substitutes 

they could spring from the bench to keep their players fresh our team only had 1. In the end these fresh legs proved to 

be the difference in both games and despite tremendous efforts on behalf of all our players and some particularly fine 

play from centre Oleander Hall and determination from Lauren Ates to fight for every ball our we just didn’t have the 

energy to close out the games and frustratingly finished the pool stage with 2 losses. 

 

All this meant that once again our second team found themselves in the 5th/6th place playoff while the first team 

had the opportunity to play for the tournament championship in the finals. In the first of these games our second team 

took on an IGA team who had continuously improved as the tournament had progressed. Nevertheless our girls proved 

too good for them and eventually came away with a deserved victory. 

 

That only left the final, where our first team faced the IICS first team. Despite some nerves at the start of the 

game we opened brightly with a few quick scores to build a lead. IICS countered with their talented point guard rattling 

off a few scores in quick succession. However, our girls would not be denied. From that point on our two guards, Elene 

and Ekaterina Vardar did a phenomenal job at neutralising the opponents biggest threat while centre Olivia Holdcroft 

and forwards Manuela Fernandes and Peri Bayram worked tirelessly under the net, blocking shots and coming away 

with the lions share of rebounds. In the end they came away with a decisive victory and lifted the trophy as tournament 

champions. Over the course of the tournament they put together the impressive stat of scoring over 100 points while 

conceding less than 30, a remarkable achievement. 

 

Overall it has been a very successful season for our KS3 basketball teams. The teams have been highly impres-

sive, not just in their successes at their respective tournaments but also with the dedication they have shown in their 

training over the past few months. We look forward to building on this success and are expecting it to continue in fu-

ture years with many talented players coming through in years 7 and 8. A big thanks to all involved. 

 

Cathal Mahon 
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The MUNDP 2017 took place from February 23rd to 26th at Koç High 

School in Istanbul. This year’s MUNDP conference was the largest 

ever organized with 900 delegates from 50 schools. 

 

As the only MUN conference in the world that models the United Na-

tions Development Program, this year’s focus was Latin America and 

the Caribbean, a region that has experienced immense growth in the 

recent decades. The topics of discussion and the resolutions proposed 

were aiming to find and share solutions for the sustainable development 

in the countries from the region with emphasis on democratic govern-

ance, human rights and change in climate awareness. 

 

The British International School of Istanbul had a ten members’ delega-

tion, Mariam Zara being the deputy president of the Office of the Unit-

ed Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights and the rest of nine 

students represented Senegal in the different committees. Everybody, 

from experienced MUN veterans like Mariam, Berke, Reyad and Ashutosh to the first time attendees like 

Sohee and Ella, had a very good time, enjoyed the experience and made new friends. 

 

There were four tiring days, with many hours spent in sessions in their individual committees, but I was 

impressed with the attitude and the way the BISI senior students got involved in this MUN conference. 

Although they represented Senegal, a small African country with little political and economic involve-

ment in the real world and not a ‘’strong voice’’ in the MUN assemblies, our delegates prepared exten-

sively, had strong points in the debates and presented speeches in the International Summit. Rashad and 

Ashutosh strongly supported their views and their resolution was one of the very few that passed in the 

Security Council. I had the impression that Reyad was a real diplomat when he gave his speech in the 

Economic Commission and he gave meaningful answers to the delegates who challenged him with ques-

tions. I smiled when a loud voice argued in the International Summit and the delegates around said ‘’this 

is Ramish from the British School’’. 

 

For the Year 13 students this was their last MUN conference and they treated it seriously but they also enjoyed the parties and the 

time spent with friends they had made during the years. I personally also had a nice experience and I was very proud to discover 

that the BISI students are successful in activities outside the school and they are very much respected by fellow students from 

other schools. 

 

I asked them to share some of their impressions and these are their personal thoughts about the MUNDP 2017: 

 

Berke – Year 13: “This year was the largest MUNDP ever with over 900 participants from schools in Turkey and all over the 

world. I represented the delegation of Senegal in the World Health Organization, where I debated about topics such as improving 

access to public health care in Latin America, combating the Zika virus and minimizing the effects of the El Nino Southern Oscil-

lation (ENSO). I enjoyed working on resolutions from each of these topics and debating them in the international summit on the 

final day of MUNDP. This year we had very constructive debates and I am proud to say that our school's participation in the event 

was a great success. This was my last MUN conference and I enjoyed every second of it.” 

Reyad – Year 11: “This MUN experience was my favorite so far from all the MUNs I went to, not only because of the debates, 

but also the group that went. Despite been given a country that had no relevance with the theme of the topic, we still made the 

most of it and made Senegal great again. Thank you to all of us who went and to Mr. and Mrs. Fieraru for making it all possible.” 

Ashutosh – Year 13: ""In this year's MUNDP 2017, BISI represented the greatest and the most eternal nation of Senegal.  Being 

my last high school MUN, I was quite excited and enthusiastic about moving from chairing position to actually debating in the 

Security Council. MUN has come to be a very important part of my high school life and I could not have ended in a better way. 

From the start we were active in the online lobbying facility known as Inmutual and we surely made our presence felt both before 

and during the conference.Rashad and I fiercely debated on various issues in the Security council, including question of Falkland 

Islands, the Arctic Circle and combatting nuclear proliferation.  

 

Continued……. 

Zekeriyakoy—Secondary Model United Nations Trip 
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The whole delegation talked, debated and partyed fiercely and at the end of the conference we were able to make a lot more 

friends and even in fact gain veto power for Senegal! (Quite an achievement). 

On behalf of the whole team, I would like to express my sincere gratitude to Mr and Mrs. Fieraru for taking on the responsibility 

of amazing MUN advisors and keeping an eye on us throughout the conference.  

And for one last time, All HAIL SENEGAL!"" 

 

Rashad – Year 13: “This year, the IB class had an extravagant privilege to be a member of the MUNDP'17. Model United Na-

tions is an insight to the quarrel between UN countries and allows a clear structure of sound arguments to be presented through 

various allocated countries. BISI was fortunate to be representing a western african country; 'The Republic of Senegal.' Through-

out the four days, we were split into assorted committees and constructed resolutions based on our topics. Furthermore, this was 

entertained on the last day when we came together to vote as a whole delegation. This was an eye opening experience for many 

and I hope our school continues to be a part of such an interesting organisation. Thank you.” 

 

Thank you all for making this time valuable. 

Irina Fieraru 
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Amanda Ilhan     Pre School & Primary School Deputy Director 
+90 212 202 7027    amandailhan@bis.k12.tr 
 
 
Richard I’Anson    Pre School & Primary School Director 
+90 212 257 5136    richardianson@bis.k12.tr 
 
 
William Bradley    Director of Secondary and Principal of  
+090 212 202 7027    Zekeriyakoy Campus 
       williambradley@bis.k12.tr 
 
Richard Robinson    Deputy Director of Secondary 
+090 212 202 7027    r.robinson@bisistanbul.org 
 
 
Helen Kiran     Head of PR/Communications 
+90 212 202 7027    communications@bis.k12.tr 
 
 
Tuba Guven     Director of Admissions 
+90 212 286 7375    registrar@bis.k12.tr 

 
Find us on 

www.bis.k12.tr 


